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1. Bill Number: HB100

House of Origin Introduced Substitute Engrossed

Second House In Committee Substitute Enrolled

2. Patron: Cosgrove

3. Committee: Education

4. Title: Driver education programs, private; certain acceptable.

5. Summary/Purpose: This bill provides that classroom training and behind-the-wheel
instruction offered by the Association of Christian Schools International and the Virginia
Council of Private Education must be considered for approval by the Board of Education.

6. Fiscal Impact Estimates are: Preliminary. See Item 8 below.

7. Budget amendment necessary: No.

8. Fiscal implications: Together, the Association of Christian Schools International and the
Virginia Council of Private Education comprise approximately 70 different entities. This
legislation may increase the number of applications for a Department of Motor Vehicles
(DMV) Commercial Driver Training School license, although the number of potential new
applicants cannot be determined. These entities would be required to obtain approval for the
course curriculum from the Board of Education prior to making application to DMV for a
school license. There is an annual $100 school fee and an annual $50 instructor fee for each
school program that seeks licensing. These fees would somewhat offset the additional
inspection, assessment, and licensing activities attributable to any potential new applications.
Currently, there is not enough information to reliably estimate the number of entities that will
choose to seek licensing; therefore, no determination can be made as to the potential revenue
impact to the Board of Education.

9. Specific agency or political subdivisions affected: Board of Education, Department of
Motor Vehicles.

10. Technical amendment necessary: No.

11. Other comments: None.
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